
From: Eileen Willmott  
Sent: 13 November 2021 01:07 
To: Planning 
Subject: Eileen Willmott comments on Dartmouth Park trees. 13/11/21 
 
Dear Planners and Tree Officers,  
 
Planning list 657 
2021/ 5193/T.  35 Dartmouth Park Avenue 
No objection to the work on the 4 Lime trees or the height reduction and shaping of the Bay tree. 
 
(Number 33A has vegetation over a wide area of the pavement). 
 
List 658 
2021/5329/T.  24 Dartmouth Park Avenue 
No objection to the work on the Magnolia or Maple: much needed. 
 
2021/5373/T. Highcroft, 170 Highgate Road 
No objection to the reduction to previous points on this magnificent tree. 
 
List 659 
2021/5043/T.   5 Boscastle Road, front garden 
The builder’s hoarding is now down at the front of the house so the Bay tree is now visible in it’s 
much reduced state.  I consider that it has been ‘hacked at’ and not ‘shaped and re-balanced’ as in 
the application. 
Again no evidence of the Willow sapling to the right hand side. 
 
2021/5450/T.  5 Boscastle Road, rear garden 
No objection to the work on the Bay tree. 
Unable to comment on the Sycamore sapling as unable to access. 
I regret that the  four Beech trees have not been maintained.  We do not have many in Dartmouth 
Park.  (A Beech hedge would possibly have been more suitable).  I personally prefer that they are 
crown reduced and thinned and not felled.  However, I do realise that all four cannot reach maturity 
and would need regular reduction.  I was only able to view the wall from Grove Terrace Mews, but it 
looked substantial. 
 
Thank you, 
Eileen  
 
 
 


